NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – October 20, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, October 20, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Laura McGray, Annette Neblett, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell.  Those absent were:  Carol Dymowski, Tom Johnson, and Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 06-039 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Laura McGray and 

seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-040 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Annette Neblett and seconded by April Pieper to approve the minutes of the September meeting.

ORDER # 06-041 – APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – Copies of the monthly financial reports for August and September were distributed at the council meeting.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the August and September financial reports.

PERSONNEL/NEW HIRES – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed the personnel report.  Teacher Lacey Robertson resigned over fall break due to health reasons.  There were no hires or extracurricular assignments to report.

VISITORS – Pam Carter, counselor at NHHS, was present at the meeting to discuss the current and future credit recovery programs for students.

ORDER # 06-042 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF AUGUST MINUTES – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the second reading of the August meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-043 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the second reading of the September personnel report.  

ORDER # 06-44 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF TITLE I PROGRAM BUDGET – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the second reading of the Title I Program Budget.

ORDER # 06-45 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF MONETARY REQUEST FROM STUDENT COUNCIL – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the second reading of a request from the NHHS Student Council to allot $500 from the Bingo fundraising account for each of the four classes during this school year to be used for Spirit Week/ Homecoming Week activities.  

ORDER # 06-46 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF CSIP REVISIONS – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the second reading of the CSIP committee revisions to the NHHS CSIP document.

ORDER # 06-47 – APPROVAL OF REVISION TO NHHS ATTENDANCE POLICY – A revised copy of the school’s attendance policy from the student/parent handbook was distributed.  A change was required due to the fact that the school did not have the correct version for the handbook this summer as approved by the Hardin County Board of Education.  The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the following revision.

“In order to be eligible to receive class credit(s), a student shall not be absent more than 

six (6) regularly scheduled class periods per class per [semester] year without a valid 

excuse [OR more than twelve (12) regularly scheduled class periods per class per year

 without a valid excuse] while maintaining a passing grade.  Any additional invalid 

absence(s) may be made up at a rate of one (1) hour make-up for each hour missed.  

Absences may be made up by serving detention from 3:45-4:45 pm or during Saturday 

School from 8:30 am-1:30 pm.”

ORDER # 06-48 – APPROVAL OF BINGO FUNDRAISING ACCOUNT PLAN – An ad-hoc committee to the site-based council met and proposed a revised plan for distribution of the bingo fundraising profits to sports and club accounts.  The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the fundraising percentage plan as revised by the committee.

ORDER # 06-49 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF E-SCHOOL PROPOSAL – Mrs. Pam Carter from the counselor’s office was present to discuss E-School Programs in lieu of PLATO expansion for credit recovery for students.  Economics and a wider variety of course listings are some of the advantages of E-School.  The motion was made by David Fredricks and seconded by Laura McGray to approve the E-School proposal in lieu of using the Title I funding to expand the PLATO lab.

ORDER # 06-50 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REQUEST – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the technology committee funding request from Title IID funds in the amount of $4932.60 (renew subscription to Choices Explorer and Choices Planner; televisions for Tracy Morris’ and Alan Howell’s classrooms; VCR/DVD combos for Alan Howell, Elsa Sharlow, Chris Rose, Joan Caldwell, Kristy Brown, and Areti Masero Baldwin’s rooms; DVD players for Sam Franklin’s room and the library; LCD projector for the school; Laptop for the LCD projector; Software for the laptop for the LCD projector; a laptop power adapter for Coach Bevars).

RENOVATION NEEDS – Mr. Dennison shared an e-mail letter from Associate Superintendent Bill Day regarding renovation needs for the school.

RANDOM DRUG TESTING PROGRAMS – Mr. Dennison also shared an e-mail received regarding voluntary random drug testing programs for extracurricular activities or student in general.  At the present a mandatory drug testing program exists for athletes.  After much discussion, the consensus of the council was that they were not in favor of expanding the mandatory program.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council members received a copy of the Student Accident Log, a copy of the Nurse’s Office Health report, and a copy of the meeting minutes from the Professional Development committee, Student Support Services committee, Technology committee, CSIP committee, and the Youth Service Center Advisory Council.

· The North Hardin Marching Band will be participating in the state competition.

· The rivalry continues with North Hardin/John Hardin football game.

· Four JROTC cadets attended a national leadership conference in West Virginia over the fall break.

· The cross-country invitational will be held the coming weekend.

ORDER # 06-051 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Laura McGray to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

